
CITY OF JONESVILLE 

CEMETERY COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF APRIL 8, 2015 

 

A City of Jonesville Cemetery Committee meeting was held on Wednesday, April 8, 2015 at the 

Jonesville City Hall.  Councilman/Cemetery Chairman David Steel called the meeting to order at 9:00 

A.M.   Cemetery Committee members present were:  David Steel, Barbara Smith, Charlie Pfau, Mike 

Kyser, Les Hutchinson, Kenneth Hodge, and Shea Dow.   

 

Absent:  None 

 

Also present:  Manager Jeff Gray and Assistant to the Manager Tim McLean.  

 

Chairman Steel led the Pledge of Allegiance and moment of silence.  

 

The agenda was approved as presented.  

 

A motion was made by Les Hutchinson and seconded by Charlie Pfau to approve the March 11, 2015 

minutes.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 

 

The monthly activity report was presented to the committee providing information related to 

interments, foundations installed, burial rights transfers and disinterments.  

 

A motion was made by Les Hutchinson and seconded by Ken Hodge to approve an amendment to the 

Cemetery Rules and Regulations, regarding holiday burials.  Manager Gray recommended that the 

Committee amend paragraph 9 of the Rules and Regulations to prohibit burials on Thanksgiving, 

Christmas Eve, Christmas Day, New Year’s Eve, and New Year’s Day.  An additional charge of $100 will be 

added for burials on other City recognized holidays, which include:  President’s Day, Good Friday, 

Memorial Day, Fourth of July, Labor Day, Veteran’s Day, and the day after Thanksgiving.  All in favor.  

Motion Carried. 

 

There was some discussion regarding the water supply, entry signs, directional signs and debris clean up. 

 

The next meeting scheduled is Wednesday, May 13, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:12 a.m.  

 

Submitted by,  

 

 

 

Lenore M. Spahr 

Deputy Clerk 


